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Dear Parents and Caregivers, 
 

It has been great to see so how settled our students have been over the past two weeks. We have 

seen a rise in attendance and students are engaging with their learning programs with rigour.  
 

Over the past four weeks, staff at Southwell Primary School have been busily working on a new positive 

behaviour initiative called ‘Good Standing’. Southwell Primary School’s Good Standing Policy is underpinned 

by the State Government’s, ‘Let’s Take a Stand Together’ Action Plan.  
 

Good Standing is the status that all Southwell Primary School students commence each term with. It recognises 

and rewards the efforts of individual students who consistently embrace the four core values of initiative, 

citizenship, sportsmanship and integrity. It encourages students to take responsibility for their inappropriate 

behaviour choices and  to make changes to improve their behaviour. 
 

The aim is to Establish a set of rules that protect the rights of all individuals and a set of consequences for 

individuals who breach the school’s behaviour policy, thus encouraging them to recognise and respect the rights 

of others. 
 

Students with Good Standing have the opportunity to participate in school rewards, excursions, camps, 

interschool events and other school privileges. 

Benefits include: 

 Block Rewards/ Class Rewards    Pizza with the Principal 

 Sport off site/ interschool events/ carnivals  Good Standing Certificates 

 Excursions/Incursions      Discos/Movie Afternoons 
 

Students who lose their Good Standing will have these benefits removed until they have restored relationships 

and modified their behaviour through the successful implementation and completion of the Good Standing Card. 
 

Reasons for Loss of Good Standing: 

 Suspension        Continual office referral 
 Bullying/cyberbulling      Inappropriate language 

 Continual playground discrepancies   Continual disrespect towards peers and adults 
 

The loss of good standing is at the Principal’s discretion. 
 

To regain good standing the student must reach an agreed target. Good standing is restored at the beginning of 

each term. 
 

Parent’s/caregivers are involved in all discussions around the possible loss of good standing. I welcome you all 

to provide me with feedback on this initiative. It is our hope as a school that all students maintain ‘Good 

Standing’ and are rewarded for doing so. 
 

Yours sincerely, 
 

Jason Bushe-Jones 

Principal  

We would like to acknowledge the Noongar people who are the Traditional Custodians of this land.  We would 
also like to pay respect to the Elders past and present of the Noongar nation and extend that respect to other 

Indigenous Australians who are or may be present. 
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Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

This is an example of a Good Standing Card 



Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

NAIDOC Artwork 
 

During Art lessons this term, students are  focussing on Reconciliation and NAIDOC week. 

The theme this year is  ‘Voice, Treaty, Truth. Students have had the opportunity to create a 

poster for NAIDOC that includes this years’ theme. 

Football  Lightning Carnival 
 

Last term Southwell PS competed in the interschool football carnival. Southwell won two 

games and the students enjoyed the day although were a bit tired by the end. Ferando Tapnio  

achieved best on ground for Southwell.  

Interschool Cross Country 
 

Next week the interschool cross country carnival takes place at Manning Park for year 3 - 6 

students. Students who perform well at the Cross Country today will be invited to participate. 



Every Child  Every Chance  Every Day 

 

Immunisation information for parents:  
A note from the School Nurse 

Western Australia now has immunisation laws that will help to better protect both our 

children and the wider community from vaccine preventable diseases. 

It is important to keep your child’s immunisation status ‘up to date’ at all times in order to 

provide the best protection. This will also mean your child can access early education services 

as well as family assistance payments provided by Centrelink.  

When you enrol your child you will need to provide your child’s current Australian 

Immunisation Register (AIR) Immunisation History Statement, which shows that your child 

is ‘up to date’. The Statement must be no more than two months old. 

For further information about WA’s immunisation requirements, please visit:  

https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/immunisationenrolment 

DATES TO 

REMEMBER 

 

Remember, 

enrolment for 

Kindergarten and 

Pre Primary 

students for 2020 

are due now. 

 

Week 5 

Tuesday 20 August. 

Father’s Day 

workshops and 

morning tea. 

 

Wednesday  

21 August. 

Science Day  

 

Thursday  

22 August . 

Interschool Cross 

Country at 

Manning Park.  

 

 

https://ww2.health.wa.gov.au/immunisationenrolment

